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Minutes of October 22, 2024 General Meeting  
 
(Next meeting is on, November 19, 2024, 7:00 pm WDM)  (Third Tuesday) 
 
The Saskatoon Antique Auto Club meets the 4th Tuesday of every month except November 
(3rd Tuesday), December and January (AGM - various dates) at the Western Development 
Museum. 
 
Number of Attendees:     51 
 

Call Meeting to Order                                                     

Call on guests to introduce themselves:  
 Randy Weiman attended his first meeting, after being invited by John Boehmer. 
 Randy has 1953 Ford Customline and a 1969 Mach 1 Mustang.  
 
*Remind guests that 2 meetings are required to join. We have a membership package which contains application form 

and an introduction letter. 

Errors or Omissions from the September General Meeting? 

Motion for Acceptance           Michael Van Grondelle         Seconded:   George Dwernychuk 

Treasurers Report: 

Dave Brock presented the Treasurer’s report. 

 None 

Correspondence:  

 None at this time.  

 
Business Arising out of Meeting Minutes:   
 
 
Old Business: 

Al Willms commitment to Barry Cammidge car magazine collection.   Al will bring 3 new boxes to every meeting.  
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Tim Roden update on Merchandise: 

At previous meetings we circulated a sign-up sheet for members that wanted to purchase SAAC license plate 

frames @ $30.00/frame. If you missed getting your name on the sheet and you would like to purchase a 

frame(s), feel free to see Tim Roden and he will add you to the list. Tim now has frames. 

Tim has one club hat left, is there interest from the members for hats so we can determine if we should order 

more?  

Tim, will be taking orders for long sleeve shirts.  

If you want a club jacket, or bunny hug, you can go directly to Express It More to see Ken Fuller.    

https://www.expressitmore.ca/       3-510 45th St W, Saskatoon 

 

Lloyd Morgan updates: 
Garage Tours for 2024: We are getting close to the end of the garage tour season. Hosting or ideas for garage 
tour, please talk to Lloyd Morgan to organize. 
Last meeting Lloyd Morgan introduced an idea about setting up a garage tour at Anderson’s Museum in Moose 
Jaw. The tour date has been finalized on May 10, 2025.     
The cost is $60.00 per person.   This includes the $20.00 admission to the museum.   The museum will be 
donating the $20.00 per person to the Jim Patterson’s Children’s Hospital.    
The club will need to know how many people will be attending by the end of the March 25,2025 meeting. 
Attendees will need to be paid up at that point.  Lloyd will send out a sign up sheet at future meetings. 

 
Joanne Dwernychuk’s Celebration of Life was held Friday October 4th at the Hillcrest Funeral Home. A number of club 
members attended and some brought out their cars. The Cancer Survivor Dragon Boat Team members were also in 
attendance. It is wonderful that there are groups like this that give strength and emotional support to those that are 
battling cancer. SAAC donated $300.00 to the Cancer Society in honor of Joanne. 
 
Unfortunately, Nadine Schaeffler passed away and a service was held on Sept 7.  SAAC made a $200.00 donation to the 
Heart and Stroke Fund in Nadine’s memory.  
 
  
Jerry Lupul update: 

On Oct. 5th Jerry Lupul and Al Willms travelled to Regina to attend the SAACC fall meeting. The meeting lasted 
about 2 hours at which time they reviewed a number of issues and held their election of officials. 
I have attached the SGI Station Bulletin #EC2404 outing the updates to vintage vehicles. 
Vintage year is changed to anything prior to 1987 depending on the vehicle.  
Modified Vintage vehicles are anything 1970 (or 1970 ½ depending on the vehicle) and older.  
See Appendix C below for updates to vehicle inspections, on page 1.  
Jerry, encouraged any SAAC members who are members of our clubs, to check to see if their club is part of 
SAACC.   If not a current member, encourage them to do so.   See pamphlet info below.  
Promoted the Liability coverage of $3.0 Millon.  
SGI agreed NO to make any changes without first consulting with the SAACC membership.  
 

 
Norm Mowles: 

A while back Norm Mowles sent an email out to members to hurry and book their booths for our Swap Meet 
Apr.19, 2025. Al W was at the Regina Majestics Swap Meet on Sept. 28th to hand out Swap meet posters. 
Members still get the old price at $25/per booth.  
Dave Brock indicated that there are only FIVE stalls left.   

https://www.expressitmore.ca/


A volunteer sign up sheet for the Swap Meet was circulated around the group.   
 

 
 
Lloyd Minion: 

The Rosetown Dusty Wheels Car Show had great participant sign up. The SAAC was asked for 4 cars, we 
responded with 6 members willing to show their cars, the Dusty Wheels had room for two. Ritchie Rasmussen 
showed his 1949 Mercury 1/2 ton and Lloyd Minion showed his 1934 Ford Roadster, both cars won awards for 
their class. 

 

 
 

 
 
Coachmen Car Show on October 12th in Warman had a good turnout. It was a bit of a chilly day. The parking lot at the 
Waman Home Centre Sports Complex (formerly the Legends) was a bit tight. Part of the north end of the parking lot was 
occupied by the construction site. They are expanding the building. Coachman car club awarded some prizes on their 
raffle tickets they were selling: 1st Prize Chevy LS engine with mild performance modifications. 2nd prize a 4L60E Rebuilt 
Transmission. 3rd prize Chrome Reverse Rims. 4th prize a 65” Smart TV 
 
 
New Business:  
 
Norm Mowles: 

SAAC Christmas Party Thursday Dec. 19th (6:00 PM) at the Nutana Legion, will be paid for from the SWAP meet 
account.  A signup sheet will be circulated to determine the number of attendees.  

 
Rob Minion spoke about the club roster: 



Please note the club roster will be circulated at the next couple of meetings. Please review and correct your 
information as necessary. The club roster is intended for membership use only and is NOT circulated on our web 
site that is viewable to the general public. Rob Minion will make corrections and additions as needed to the 
roster. Once complete we can make updated rosters available for our members. 
 One list will contain the member names only. 
 The second list will contain all of the addresses and a list of their cars.  
 Members are asked to STRIKE thru any fields that they did not wish to share.  

 
AGM tickets have been printed and are for sale. Cost will be $30.00/plate. Smiley’s will be the location and AGM will 
take place on January 25, 2025 at 6pm.  Please see Dave to purchase tickets or E-transfer 64saac@gmail.com Dave 
suggests, when paying via E-Transfer, send a quick note mentioning the funds are for the AGM tickets. Most members 
do this, but once in a while Dave receives an E-Transfer with no explanation as to what it is for. 
(Another reason for the Treasure to have an update email list) 
 
On the note of the upcoming AGM…we will be looking for members on the executive. We are looking for (2) new Two 
Year Directors, as well Dave is coming up to the end of his term as Treasurer, we will be looking for someone interested 
in this position. All other positions such as President, Vice President, Secretary can be challenged by anyone as a 
nominee. In such an event a vote will conducted at the AGM.  
 
Our next general meeting on November 19, 2024 to avoid the Festival of Trees and other functions happening at the 
WDM. Normally our meetings are the fourth Tuesday of the month, however November is an exception. Also note we 
do not hold a general meeting in December. After the November meeting, the next time the membership gets together 
will be at the AGM on Jan. 25th 
 
                                         
Upcoming Events: 
Nov. 5-8  SEMA Auto Show                                                  (Las Vegas, NV) 
 
SAAC Christmas Party Thursday Dec. 19th  6:00 PM  Nutana Legion 
 
SAAC AGM Saturday January 25, 2024  Smileys 
 
Please check www.autoevents.ca for full listing and details. 
 
 
Nuts and Bolts: 

La Verne Wiebe:            (2) 
1962 Mercury Monterey 2 door HT, Runs, Drives, Sask Plated, 352 Auto. 88,000 original miles 
Completely original, shows very well, runs amazingly well. Some restoration required but very solid bones. Al W 
has personally viewed this car and can supply additional photos of undercarriage and body. 
Car was originally donated by Merlin Motors for a raffle in 1962. It is an amazing survivor car. Asking $7500.00 
If interested TEXT LaVerne Wiebe (306) 229-7022 or contact Al Willms for more information. 
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Kelly Erickson             (2) 

Looking to get rid of a Continental Engine out of 1920 Star and a  Model A engine disassembled with extra 
pistons etc. Contact Kelly Erickson email: theericksonfamily@sasktel.net  

 
 
Barry Cammidge  

is at Kensington Gentle Care Home, 202 Stromberg Court. Barry still has his cell phone 
(306) 381-9396 

 
 

mailto:theericksonfamily@sasktel.net


Barry bought the 66 Charger from an auto body man in Baldur MB in 2008. The car originally came from 
California and was originally equipped with a 318. The engine and trans was not in the car when Barry bought it, 
so it was essentially a roller chassis. The original exterior color was Yellow with a black pinstripe, the body was in 
very good condition and Barry had the car painted a solid blue, which he thought suited the car better. 
A donor 318 had been installed and years later was replaced with a 360 which is presently in the car. The 
Charger originally had factory Air Conditioning, but it doesn't sound like it is still functional,  and may have been 
removed when donor engines were installed. 
Barry's son who is a HD Mechanic has done much of the mechanical work over the years. Barry says personally 
he has spent a considerable amount of money on the car since he bought it 2008. 
Holly mentioned to me that there is a box of spare Charger parts at the house. She will include this with the sale 
of the car.  

 

Wayne Oscvirk  (306-260-3706)          (2) 
- pair of brake drums 1926-27 Model T 
-1973-84 Truck 15” hub caps GMC, Chevy, Ford 
-1949-51 Merc, Monarch, Lincoln, Ford pair of front shocks 
-1973-84 windshield seal for GMC Chevy trucks  
 

 

   



  
 
 
Large car cover for sale. Elastic on front and rear edge. Brown, like new. 
$120 obo. Wayne Oscvirk 306 260 3706          (1) 
 
 

 
 
 
  
 
Paul Greening  

Is looking for a Power Steering Pump for his 64 Plymouth Valiant   Must fit a 273 motor  (3) 

Paul Greening  

Has a 1970 Fiat 850 Sport Spider  31.0K miles     306-353-2000     (3) 



 

 

Verne Morelli             (1) 

 Verne’s contact in New York State, for Chevy 1932, 33, 34, some 1935 & a few 1936 1/2 ton trucks 

Glen Rarick: phone -(315) 658-2661 

LaFargeville New York USA 

Glen has an extensive collection & variety of Chevy cars, mainly:1932, 33, 34, some 1935 & a few 1936 1/2 ton 

trucks. All of these cars are stored indoors.  

Parts for sale include:  sheet metal (fenders, running boards, doors, hoods, trunk lids, brackets, braces, etc).  

frames, some rolling chassis’s, complete bodies, door handles, garnish mouldings, bumpers, horns, emblem 

badges etc. engines & parts complete cars.  Wood kits for some models 

Models include: 2 door coupes, 2 door roadsters, 2 door & 4 door sedans, 4 door phaetons.  

New York is 2 hrs ahead of us. It’s best to phone him around 6:30 - 7:00 Saskatchewan time.  

 

Questions/Comments/Concerns: 

The Executive is Looking for someone to take over from Rob Minion portion of the coffee setups for meetings. 

Barry Cammidge is at Kensington Gentle Care Home, 202 Stromberg Court. Barry still has his cell phone 
(306) 381-9396 Holly says her Dad is very sharp but has mobility issues, he loves to visit. Barry has also donated 8 boxes 
of car magazines to our club. We’ll bring in a couple of different boxes to each of the next meetings for members to 
view. 
 

50/50   

Tonight’s ticket seller:  Jerry Lupul 
 
Winner:         Dave Brock                                Amount:            $83.50   Ticket 1508058 
 
 
Motion to Adjourn:         Tedd Robb                                 Seconded:     Randy Stene 



SGI Station Bulletin #EC2404 

 

 



 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

YOUR 2024 EXECUTIVE TEAM 

President             Al Willms          Cell: 306-221-8390   Email: saacpres.willms@gmail.com                                      

Past President    Lloyd Minion        Cell: 306-221-4249  Email minil@sasktel.net 

Vice President    Ron Just             Cell: 306 229-6567  Email ronald.j@sasktel.net 

 

Treasurer            Dave Brock          Cell: 306-717-9952   Email: davebrock@sasktel.net                              

Secretary            Bob Schmidt           Cell: 306-221-9142       Email: rd.schmidt@sasktel.net  

One Year Directors                                           

Jerry Lupul: Cell:    306-221-4309 Email:  jandrlupul@gmail.com       

  

Tim Roden:  Cell:     306-717-1869 Email:  tsroden@shaw.ca or  troden@sherwoodchev.com 

 

Two Year Directors 

Verne Morelli     Cell:     306-229-6933 Email:   vwmorelli@sasktel.net 

Don Pidlisny Cell:     306-491-0434 Email:  dpidlisny@hotmail.ca 
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